Minutes

Information Technology Committee

November 19, 2013
Attending: Christine Anton, Victor Bissonnette, Christopher Diller, Basil Englis, Penny Evans-Plants, Cameron Jordan, Tom Hocut, Chuck Lane, Maureen Morgan, Koty Swanson, Jerry Trammell
Christine Anton called the meeting to order at 11:00.
Old Business

· Automatic Updates.  Faculty expressed concern that the classroom multimedia computers were still not updating automatically, and that there were sometimes problems getting systems ready for classes.  Penny Evans-Plant and Tom Hocut explained that it is not feasible to have student workers manually update all classroom computers, and that we will develop a server-delivered solution to this problem soon.
· Junk E-Mail.  Another faculty concern involved the quantity of “junk” e-mails that we receive.  Tom Hocut explained that our current firewall system currently filters out about 2/3 of all e-mails that are received at Berry, and that the Forefront system on our computers does a pretty good job further filtering out junk e-mails.  We discussed how the senders of these e-mails use multiple e-mails as the source and that they are a “moving target” for our efforts to block them.

· Acceptable Use Policy.  Penny Evans-Plant reported that we have received a number of helpful revision suggestions from faculty, and that we should send the revised draft of this document to Faculty Assembly soon.   We discussed the privacy rules and several other issues addressed by the policy, and we made several minor wording changes to the document.  We decided to send this document one more time to faculty in December, and then to present it at the January Faculty Assembly meeting. 

New Business
· TechQual Survey.  Penny Evans-Plants led a discussion of the upcoming TechQual survey of computer use at Berry.  We discussed our previous use of the TechQual survey to assess student, faculty, and staff use of and satisfaction with information systems on campus in the past, and we discussed how we would be using this system in the coming year.  Maureen Morgan suggested that we add some items referring to information systems in the library, and we formed a subcommittee to revise the items in this survey.

The meeting ended at 12:00.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Victor Bissonnette

